
From the Desk of the Editors:
The third issue of this quarterly journal has now been published. The journal, even 
within this short period of time, is gaining attention within the academicians and 
researchers of different disciplines of natural sciences. Contributions from different 
areas are being submitted to this journal at regular intervals. But in this issue we 
selected to publish only five articles due to different technical reasons. Though the 
online  submission  system of  journal  still  occasionally  develops  certain  technical 
glitches,  the  main  obstacles  behind  not  being  able  to  select  some  interesting 
articles for this issue are the absence of proper reference lists in the submission, too 
technical  presentations  of  the  articles  for  the  mixed  audience  of  a  journal  of 
interdisciplinary  nature  like  the  current  one,  etc.  But  we hope to  publish  those 
articles too in the coming issues after necessary revisions from the corresponding 
authors.

After  these  three  issues,  it  may  be  apparent  that  the  primary  purpose  for  the 
publication of this journal has already been met. This journal is really developing 
into an effective vehicle of  academic exchanges among the college teachers of 
natural  sciences along with the scientists working in different institutes, at  least 
within our  state;  the list  of  authors  in  these issues itself  may substantiate  that 
claim. Moreover the interdisciplinary character of this journal is also obvious from 
each of these issues. But the bilingual character of this journal has somewhat been 
compromised  due  the  fact  that  only  one  article  so  far  has  been contributed  in 
Bengali.  We hope that this bias will be overcome in future with more number of 
submissions in Bengali, which we are earnestly looking for.
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